

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-6502

April 27, 2022

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro, Chair House Appropriations Committee Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Kay Granger, Ranking Member House Appropriations Committee Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for the Global Campus Peer Tutoring Program.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the University of Maryland Global Campus (UMGC), located at 3501 University Boulevard East in Adelphi, Maryland.

The funding would be used to expand the peer tutoring program after a successful pilot program last year. The program will continue to offer tutoring services for undergraduate, high-risk classes.

The project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because the program allows UMGC students- the majority of whom work fulltime, have families, are serving in the military, and/or are veterans- to receive the academic and social support they need to remain in school.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

With warmest regards, I am,

Sincerely yours,

STENY H. HOYER House Majority Leader